[image: image1.jpg]Q°““‘e°"4

2 o
7/ o
e‘SC‘\

GIVE THEM A GREAT START ‘




Welcome

Thank you to all the parents that attended the ‘Getting ready for School’ meeting I hope you found it interesting and helpful.  If you have any more questions or still have any concerns regarding your child starting school then please speak to your child’s Key Person or a member of staff. 
Planning and Activities 
This Term is a very short term only five weeks till the Easter holidays the he topics we are going to be covering are ‘music and movement’  ‘St. Pirans Day’ ‘Growing and Jack and the Beanstalk’ ‘Easter’. Please remember to check the new noticeboard every week to see what the focus is and how you can support your child at home.
Fundraising
Thank you to everyone that donated to bags2school we raised £92.00.  This will go towards resources for pre-school.
On Wednesday 23rd March we will be holding a ‘Deli Day’ at both 12pm and 3pm.  Where savouries, cakes and jams will be sold.  There may also be a possibility of a plant sale and book sale.  More details to follow. 

Calvin Teague (Layla Teagues Dad) is going to be running the London Marathon in April and will be raising funds for Portreath Pre-school.  We are going to do a ‘Toddle Waddle’ around the village and a picnic with the children and Calvin on Wednesday 13th April to raise more money, show our support and raise the profile of what Calvin is doing for pre-school more details to follow. 
Parent’s partnership
We have a couple of children that have nut allergies so could I please ask parents not to put any nuts in their child’s pack lunches.  Can I please remind parents that if your child is diagnosed with any allergies at any time can you please speak to Louise.
Bob and Boo Bear - We have had two new friends  join  pre-school - Bob and Boo bears! These friendly bears will be coming home with the Flying Fish children over the next few months and all of these children will get an opportunity to bring the bear rucksack, bear and diary home.  The aim of the bears is for you and your child to fill in Bob or Boo’s diaries with what they have done with you over the week (very simple things like Shopping, cooking, playing in the garden/at home, and if possible a couple of photos (not essential though). Your child will have the bear for a week and then return it to pre-school where they will share what the bear and they got up to with the rest of the Flying Fish children, so they develop confidence to speak in front of a large group and develop their explaining and describing verbal skills.  We hope you will enjoy having the bears to stay at your house and will support us in this new project.
School Fees
As many of you may be aware the government will be introducing the “Living Wage” and a Pension requirement for all employers to pay, this in turn increases the cost of providing the Pre-school services.  Even though the Pre-School is run as a charity we are still obliged to meet these legal requirements. Due to the increase in costs it has come down to us as a committee to look at the impact on these costs and to allow us to continue to provide the service we do at Portreath Pre School. As our costs have increased significantly it is with regret that we have to make you aware of an increase in the cost per session of £1.50, this equates to 50p per hour meaning that each hour will now cost £4 which we believe to still be competitive with other settings in the area as all settings are facing the same challenges. This price rise will come into effect after Easter holidays from 12th April 2016. If you have any questions regarding this please see Sam (Committee Chair, Corin's Mum) and Leanda (Treasurer, Liam and Sophia's mum) who will be happy to answer any questions you may have. 

Term Dates
Training Day Pre-School will be closed to Children. 
Monday 11th April 2016

Friday 22nd July 2016

Easter Holidays – Friday 25th March – Tuesday 12th April 

May Half term – Monday 30th May – Friday 3rd June 
Tempest Photos for school leavers – June 15th 9.30am 

Thanks for your continuing support from everyone at Portreath Pre-School.
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